Appendix G: North Herts Local Plan policy IMR2: Local plan early review

Policy IMR2: Local plan early review

The Council will undertake a whole plan review of the Local Plan 2011-2031

by the end of 2023 at the latest. This will determine whether this Plan needs
to be updated either in whole or in part. All policies will be reviewed but with

particular regard paid to the following matters that were specifically identified
during the preparation and examination of this plan:

» Housing requirements for the District and wider housing market
areas;

« Housing delivery having regard to the progress and implementation of
the Strategic Housing Sites and Local Housing Allocations identified
in this plan and the rates of development being achieved measured
against the stepped approach and housing trajectory set out in this
plan;

« The safeguarded land to the West of Stevenage;

« The outcomes of the process(es) to comprehensively explore new
settlement options in the District;

« Gypsy and Traveller provision

+ The identification of needs for retail, leisure, office and other main
town centre uses;

« Options for long-term secondary education provision in the
Stevenage area; and

» Broad alignment with the statutory five-year time limit for reviews of
the East Hertfordshire and Stevenage local plans (required by
November 2023 and May 2024 respectively) to allow co-ordinated
consideration of the above matters.

The review will have regard to up-to-date information and be conducted in
line with Government policy and statutory requirements. Subject to the
outcomes of that review, a new plan or policies will be prepared to a new
time horizon of at least 2041.

The review will also serve to build upon existing strong, working
relationships with adjoining and nearby authorities and may result in the
preparation of a joint plan or policies based upon wider functional
geographies.




